December 5, 1941.

The budget -ommission met in the Governor’s office at 11:30 AV.,
all members being present except the Governor, who was represented by
Mr. John K. Cauthen.

The Commission resumed consideration of the budget requests and
discussed the policies which would govern its recommendations to the
General Assembly thereon.

In view of the fact that Senator Laybank had participated in the
work of the ifcdget Commission throughout the fall, it was decided that
the Commission should go to Washington and meet with him there before
final action on its recommendations. It was acreed that these meetings

should be neld in .ashin”tcn on December 16 and 17th, if necessary.

The Commission then adjourned.
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